Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
October 21 , 2004 Minutes

In Attendance; Dick Taylor, Rick Upton, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jim Schwerin and Rich Dudley.
New Business
Mary Jo Meade from Limber Pine was introduced to present her work for us to consider in developing nature guides that we could sell at the park as a fund raiser.  She has done one for the Friends of Cheyenne Canyon and Garden of the Gods.  She includes a 3-D map in it that has the trails of the park marked.  She discussed what kinds of things the publication could feature and suggested we do an 8 page product to begin with.  Jim mentioned that our group still needs a logo and she had an artist in mind that might be able to help us.  If we decide to pursue this kind of a fund raiser, she would prefer to begin in January 2005.  The initial start up cost was estimated to be $10,000.  The approximate time line from start to finish is 6 – 8 months.  We discussed the possibility of finding sponsors to fund this first edition.  In November we will draft a list of sponsor names and Jim will draft a proposal for prospective sponsors. 

Park Ranger update
Rich announced R.E. Monks was awarded the contract for roads and utilities and the trailhead in the park.  

Lyle Laverty wants to have a ground breaking ceremony for the park and is working with the Governor’s office to see if the Governor can attend. 

Rich is working on a contract for trail stabilization materials.   

Holes have been dug for benches as part of an Eagle Scout Project.  

GOCO heard proposals for 30 grant requests, CMSP was one of them.  Their funding is critical for development of the campground and visitor center.  

We discussed how we could better handle membership renewals and how to market our shirts and caps.  It was suggested we post pictures of the products on the website with instructions on how to purchase.  

We also decided to make our November meeting open to the membership as we said we would do once a year at least.  At that time we can sell shirts and caps.  

Old Business

Jim presented information on software to manage our finances.  He stated for $400 we could purchase Premier Nonprofit Software from Quickbooks but stated he feels it is not worth it for us to purchase something that expensive at this point.  He gave Dick a demo version of it to look at.  His feeling is Microsoft Money is adequate for now as it includes categories for income and expenditures.  It is $80 for the 2005 edition.  A motion was made to purchase the 2005 version and approved.  A motion was also made and approved to have a quarterly treasurer’s report for the group to see once Microsoft Money is purchased.  
Jerry offered to have the juvenile diversion program donate Home Depot gift cards to us that will benefit CMSP.  A motion was made to accept and was approved.

Dick brought up Lee Milner’s offer to give us a percentage of his commission selling homes if the client was referred by us to him.  We tabled how we want to handle that.

Treasurer’s Report

 We have $4906.97 in our account.  

Next meeting will be an open meeting November 15, 2004.  Site to be determined.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:30p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

